Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

In the government's white paper 'Fixing our broken housing market', published on 7 February 2016, the government said "we are going to consult on a new standard methodology for calculating ‘objectively assessed need’ [as relates to housing], and encourage councils to plan on this basis. We will insist that every area has an up-to-date plan."

Government also said they would be "Holding local authorities to account through a new housing delivery test."

Please may I request the following information under the FOI act:
1) What information, documentation or consultation, if any, your council has received on a "new standard methodology for calculating 'objectively assessed need'"; and
‘Planning for the right homes in the right places: consultation proposals’ – Department for Communities and Local Government Consultation Document September 2017

2) When your housing plan was last updated, including a copy of the housing plan in question; and 
The Development Plan – the 2014 Core Strategy - https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/179023/core-strategy-adopted-july-2014.pdf
3)  What information, documentation or consultation, if any, your council has received on a "new housing delivery test".

‘Planning for the right homes in the right places: consultation proposals’ – Department for Communities and Local Government Consultation Document September 2017


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
